Langdon Cemetery Trustees

Special Meeting 4/5/14 1:00pm

Notices for special meeting were posted at the Town Hall and Municipal Building on Friday, 4/4/14 @ 7:00am by Trustee, Todd Porter.

In attendance:  Doug Beach, Todd Porter and Gina Beach, Trustees

Purpose of Meeting:  Caleb & Tiffany French, Alstead residents, have requested to purchase 2 plots in the new section of the Langdon Upper Cemetery for the burial of their infant son, Bruin, and themselves at a later date.

Town rules dictate that you must be a current or former resident of the Town of Langdon to be able to purchase a cemetery plot.   We were asked to make an exception.

Discussion sited the following facts for consideration; Caleb’s 22 years of service in the Langdon Fire Department, his current status of Deputy Chief, the French’s did reside in Langdon for one year although never registered as residents during that time, the compassion and out-pouring of support of the Town of Langdon for this couple during this difficult time of dealing with the terminal illness of their young son.   We discussed this matter as a one-time exception based on extenuating circumstance and will consider making a written proposal to the people of Langdon at a future Town Meeting to get their feedback via a vote as to whether we need to write an amendment to this Town Ruling regarding residency. 

Gina made a motion to make this one-time exception based on the information discussed, Todd seconded, vote was unanimous.

We also discussed arrangements for a burial to be conducted in the Lower Cemetery on Tuesday evening.  Todd to handle the logistics of marking the road way into the Cemetery to prevent damage due to spring ground conditions.

Gina made a motion to adjourn, Todd seconded, vote was unanimous.  Meeting adjourned at 1:35pm

